
  

 

MAYOR’S CORNER  

Volume 68 No. 10                                                                               October 2022  
Town Offices and Community Center      6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD  20785-3197                      301-773-8360 

            

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
                   By Mayor Kayce Munyeneh 

Call 301-773-8360 to contact the Mayor 

             Message from the Mayor  
 

So much to discuss! If you have missed our resident appreciation activities, you have 
really been missing a treat. One of the last events in September was “Jazz in the 
Park” and we had one of our very own residents perform with “Cheryl Jones and the 
Gents” bringing the house down. Of course, I had no idea how many people would 
show up, but I was glad to see town park rocking with almost one hundred people if 
not more.  
 

“I have never seen anything like this!” I cannot tell you how I beamed with pride as 
one of the musicians gushed about Cheverly. “There are young people here, old  
people (his words not mine), Black, White, and they are all dancing!” It was truly 
heartwarming to see people from all walks of life, after such isolating pandemic  
conditions, come together. There could not have been a better calling card for who 
we are as a town. Our diversity AND inclusion were on full display and so was our 
compassion and enjoyment for each other.  
 

We also got to feel a sense of togetherness once again at Public Safety Day. Hat’s 
off to Chief Miller and all of CPD, Public Works, and the Administrative Staff for 
making it one of the best we’ve had. As you can imagine, any new leader wants to 
make initiatives their own. With new cuisine and new vendors to share information 
about how to stay safe, I believe CPD knocked it out of the park.  
It is true, we have done an incredible job of getting the newsletter to you before the 
next month even starts, but this one will probably get to you after we have Cheverly 
Day. I hope you had a blast. I’ll talk more about that in next month’s Mayor’s  
Corner.  
 

October is Domestic Violence Awareness Month, Breast Cancer Awareness Month, 
Pregnancy and Infant Loss Awareness Month, and there are a whole host of Mental 

Health Awareness Days throughout the month. The purpose of highlighting these is 
to make you pause and take a moment to think. Many people believe that Cheverly 

is such a family-oriented town that domestic violence does not live here, untrue.   

Domestic violence is in every neighborhood. Where there are people there is       
conflict and chances are there are people who have not learned tools other than    

violence and abuse to address that conflict. If you would like to talk to someone  
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more about domestic violence, please call the National 
Hotline at 1-800-799-7233. 
 

For Breast Cancer Awareness Month, I will once 
again be distributing a small token to anyone who 
reaches out and provides an address where I can drop 
it off. Our community has been hit hard by breast  
cancer and it really is something we don’t discuss. 
People of all genders experience breast cancer and  
acknowledging it is one step to early detection and 
saving lives. My hope is to get Breast Cancer    
Screenings down at Town Hall even if not in the 
month of October.  
 

Lastly, talk about folks suffering in silence- those who 
have experienced pregnancy and infant loss rarely 
have outlets to speak about their feelings. I want to 
create space for people to come forward and share 
their needs so that we can properly direct or determine 

if there is a gap in services for any of our residents.  
 

Now, there are some additional meetings you should 
look out for in October. We are trying to have a   
meeting for residents to talk about their concerns    
regarding pets and animals getting loose and being in 
front yards. We hope to have Animal Control be able 
to join us for this conversation. There have been     
several loose animals lately in town. Aside from   
making sure residents are compliant, we also want to 
ask you to be neighborly. Not everyone likes animals 
for many rhymes and reasons. We have to do a better 
job of looking out for our neighbors and pets.  
 

Mayor’s Mention is to the Cheverly Day Committee. 
Cheverly Day is the highlight of the year, and the 
Cheverly Day Committee works so hard to make sure 
we can enjoy a full day of partying and merriment. 
Thank you to everyone who made it a success.  

 

WARD 1: COUNNCILMEMBER MARVELY NETTLES 
If you do not receive emails from my office, please email cmward1@cheverly-md.gov to be added to my 
Ward One Update List.  Thank you. 
 

WARD 4: COUNCILMEMBER JOSEPH DALAKER 
 

                        Greetings neighbors!  My website, DalakerPublicAffairs.com, provides additional context  
                        around issues before the town, reminders and debriefs of town events, and links to various                                                              
                        resources on other websites.  At the bottom of the homepage you can sign up to receive my  
                        updates by e-mail (DalakerPublicAffairs.com/#contact ).  The QR code shown here takes you 
                        to that page as well. Hope you find it helpful in staying up to speed!     

 

WARD 6 : COUNCILMEMBER AMY FRY 
 

Cheverly neighbors, I encourage you to use this link https://linktr.ee/FryWard6 or the QR  
Code to find ways to receive regular updates from me. I have a variety of ways I can be  
reached or deliver updates and want to ensure that I am accessible and communicative.  
           

           Thank you! 

Government Meetings & Worksessions  

Thursday, October 13, 2022    8:00 pm             Town Meeting 
Thursday, October 27, 2022    7:30 pm                                        Worksession 
 

Thursday, November 10, 2022    8:00 pm             Town Meeting 
No November Worksession 

 COUNCILMEMBERS UPDATE  

Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 a.m.  - 5 p.m. 

Police Department                   

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

mailto:cmward1@cheverly-md.gov
https://linktr.ee/FryWard6
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Meeting Agendas are updated on the 
Town website:  www.cheverly-md.gov 
and virtual meeting information will 
be posted online in News &  
Announcements.  If you have  
questions, please call the Town Hall.   
 
 

Town Meetings are broadcast LIVE 
on Comcast 71 & Fios 35.  They are  
re-broadcast every day at 7:00 am, 
1:00 pm, and 7:00 pm.  Meetings can 
also be viewed on the town’s website 
at www.cheverly-md.gov.  
 
 

ACTIONS TAKEN  
 

Town Meeting - September 8, 2022 

 Move that the council adopt the 

 Debt policy that the town maintain its     
tax-supported debt at a level  not-to-exceed 
three percent (3%) of full value, 

 that Debt Service as a Percentage of  Total 
Governmental Fund Expenditures be at or 
below ten percent (10%) of total govern-
mental fund expenditures, 

 that the total fixed cost as a percentage of 
total government fund expenditures do not 
exceed 25% of total government fund    
expenditures, 

 that the town adopt a rainy-day fund that 
will be maintained at a level not less than 
twenty-five percent (25%) of  General 
Fund revenues, 

 that the Budget Stabilization Fund be    
establish a Budget Stabilization Fund 
(“BSF”) and maintained at a level not less 
than 10% of General Fund  revenues, 

 that the town establish Capital Reserve 

Fund as it is written, 

 that Town review all financial policies to 
determine if they are still applicable or if 
any changes need to be implemented at 
least every two years after adoption, 

 that by Fiscal year 2026 the town adopt a 
balance budget policy using the additional 

information on revenue and expenditures 
between now and that time by CM         
Dalaker. 2nd by CM Watson 

 Move that the council delegate the mayor 
in consultation with the town administrator 
to make or reject the award the bond made 
by CM McCann. 2nd by CM Dalaker.         
5-Votes (Present). 

 

 Motion to approve new vendor agreement for 
speed camera with Altumint made by CM Nettles. 
2nd by CM McCann. Approved unanimously. 

 

 Motion to name the pavilion after Robert Tucker 
made by CM Dalaker. 2nd by CM Fry. Approved 
unanimously. 

 
 

GET ALERTED! 
Would you like to receive Town updates in  
real time?  If so, subscribe on the Town  
website to receive an email sent directly to  
you when News and Announcements are  
posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit  
cheverly-md.gov.  Go to the brown banner 
where you see  Home,  Public Safety, Public 
Works, Administration, Board of  
Commission, and Subscribe. 
 

Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in the necessary  
information.  
 

RESIDENTIAL BUSINESS LICENSES 
 

If you are currently operating a business out of 
your home, you are required to obtain a Town 
Residential Business License. 
 

Home occupations are under (Chapter 9 of 
Town Code)  and (subtitle 27 of the Prince 
George’s County Code) and do not include 
any retail business or trade, etc. 
 

Town Residential Business Licenses are          
issued  
annually for the Fiscal Year (July 1 to June 
30).  Please call the Town Clerk at  
301-773-8360 or stop by the Town Office to 
pick up an application form.  
 

The yearly business license fee is $20. 

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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Follow the Town of Cheverly 
on Instagram to get the latest 
news and announcements, 
updates, and activities. 

October’s National Awareness Days - Wear the Colors in Support                                                                                               
Friday, October 14, 2022 - Pink and/or Blue - Pregnancy & Infant Loss Awareness                                                 

Thursday, October 20, 2022 - Purple - Domestic Violence Awareness                                                               
Friday, October 21, 2022 - Pink -  Breast Cancer Awareness 
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PARKING COMPLIANCE  
 

According to Code Sec. 18-4.2 and 
Sec. 27.5   
 

Vehicles that have not moved for 72+ 
hours may be towed; all  
vehicles need to be operational &  

legally operable on both private property and on the 
street.  
 

Commercial vehicles are prohibited to park in front 
of residential properties.  
 

 

NOISE ORDINANCE  
During summer months, residents are asked to be  
especially considerate of their neighbors' rights to 
peace and quiet. 
 

During the day (8:00 am to 9:00pm) 'continuous' noise 
that can be heard from 30' away, and 'intermittent' 
noise or 'impulsive' noise that can be heard from 50' 
away is generally prohibited. 
 

Continuous Noise is defined by law as noise that does 
not vary for at least five minutes; Intermittent Noise is 
noise that changes over time, but which can be heard 

for more than ten seconds at any one time; and  
Impulsive Noise is short bursts of sound. 
 

During the night (9:00pm to 8:00am), any noise that 
can be heard from 30' away from the property from 
which the noise is coming is prohibited. 
 

It is also unlawful to allow a house or vehicle alarm to 
sound, continuously or at intervals, for 30 minutes or 
more. For purposes of enforcement after the  
30-minute period, the owner of the house or vehicle is 
presumed to be aware of the sounding alarm. 
 

Exceptions for the rule: Construction, repair or  
demolition of structures or public roads is allowed 
during the daytime, except on Sundays and Christmas 
Day, and during nighttime emergencies. 
 

Daytime use of lawnmowers and other power tools is 
allowed; church bells, and vehicles used by public 
safety, government, and public utility officials are  
exempt from the law. 
 

Residents may register complaints about noise by  
calling the county police response number,  
301-333-4000. In most cases, a Cheverly police  
officer will be dispatched to the scene. 

  

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

 CHEVERLY YOUTH  EVENT 

Email Yvonne White at ywhite@cheverly-md.gov for volunteer opportunities,  
to sign up for events or if you have questions.  

 

Please like the "Cheverly Youth" Facebook page or find us on the  
Town website  to stay up to date about the latest news and events for  

middle and high school aged youth in the community.   
FACEBOOK WEBSITE 

Follow our new Instagram page where 
you will find updates, activities, and news 
and announcement for Cheverly Youth 
(High School and Middle School).   

https://www.facebook.com/Cheverly-Youth-Development-102799905670278
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-youth
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SOLID ANIMAL WASTE ORDINANCE 
                              Sec. 4-10 (a)   It shall be unlawful                         
                              for a person controlling an animal,            
                              except a seeing eye dog, to allow or  
                              permit solid waste of such animal to 
remain on the property of any other person without the 
consent of the owner or occupant thereof; or on such 
public properties as are prohibited by order of the Mayor 
and Council of the Town of Cheverly. Prohibited areas 
are sidewalks, Gast Park, American Legion Park, Boyd 
Park, & play areas of all other parks. 
 
 

VACATIONS & HOME SECURITY 
 

Residents planning to be away for vacations should visit 
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/

webforms/house-check-request to arrange to have their homes 
checked while they are gone.   
 

The following items should also be checked to make sure 
your residence is safe and looks as much as possible like 
someone is there: 
 

 Cancel newspaper & mail delivery or have a neighbor 
pick it up for you. 

 Arrange for lawn care. 
 Store valuables, preferably in a bank. 
 Store lawn mowers, bicycles, and lawn furniture inside. 
 Set lights inside the house on a timer. 
 Set telephone bells as low as possible. 
 Draw shades and drapes.  
 Lock cars left in the driveway. 
 Make sure smoke detectors are working. 
 Lock all windows and doors. 
 Give your house key & itinerary to at least one friend or 

neighbor. 
 

PLEASE USE THE SIDEWALKS  
 

As the weather begins to get nicer and more and more 
residents are walking or jogging in town, we are  
taking this opportunity to remind you that it is illegal 
to walk or jog in the street when a sidewalk is  
available on a road. The State law reads: 21-506  
 

Rules for pedestrians on roadways  
(a) Where a sidewalk is provided, a pedestrian may 

not walk along and or an adjacent roadway.  
(b) Where a sidewalk is provided, a pedestrian who 

walks along and on a highway may walk only 
on the left shoulder, if practicable , or on the 
left side of the roadway, as near as practicable 
to the edge of the roadway, facing any traffic 
that might approach from the opposite            
direction.  

 

We want all our pedestrians and motorists to be safe. 
So, please use the sidewalks. Not adhering to the 
above noted law may result in a fine being issued.  

OUTDOOR BURNING REMINDER:  
Sec. 12-3.  
(a) No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 

trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material on any          
improved street, gutter, parking strip, parkway, 
park, alley or any other town property within the 
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly.  

(b)  No person shall burn or cause to be burned any 
trash, lumber, leaves, straw, tree branches, trees, 
logs or other combustible material within the     
corporate limits of the Town of Cheverly, without 
first obtaining a permit from the Town of    
Cheverly, excluding outdoor cooking devices.   

 

(Ord. No. 11-77, 8-11-77)  
 

Charter  
Reference -Authority to control  

and prevent fires,  
§ C-23A(26) 

 
 

MOST COMMON CODE VIOLATIONS 
 
 
 

Please scan the QR code to see the 
most common code violations FAQ's 

 

 
 

VIRTUAL CODE TALKS 

 

October 4th:     Wards 1, 2, & 3      
October 18th:   Wards 4, 5, & 6 
October 25th:   Old 4th Ward   
 

Topic: Virtual Code Talks 
Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?
pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09 
 
 

Meeting ID: 896 4343 7593 
Passcode: 140666 

 CODE COMPLIANCE  

https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/cheverly-police-department/webforms/house-check-request
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89643437593?pwd=UnJ1RjhKVXRadTk1Y25qT1J2OXlpdz09
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RESIDENTIAL ZONE PARKING 
                             Residential ZONE parking permits                  
                             are now available. The price of the         
                             permit is $5 per vehicle with 1 free 
guest pass per address.  A second guest pass may be 
obtained for $2. (Only two guest passes per address.)  

Applications can be downloaded from the Town website 
at  www.cheverly-md.gov  under  the Form and File tab. 
 

Please drop completed applications in the Permits Box 
located at Town Hall or mail to: Code Enforcement, 
6401 Forest Road, Cheverly, MD 20785. 

http://www.cheverly-md.gov
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TRASH SCHEDULE  

Mondays (Town Wide) Yard Waste Pick Up  
 

Mondays (East Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Tuesdays (West Side) Trash Pick Up 
 

Wednesdays (Town Wide) Recycling Pick Up 
 

Thursdays (East Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
 

Fridays (West Side) Trash Pick Up, including Bulk Trash Pick Up (3 Items Limit) 
Note: Bulk Trash is limited to 3 items and only on the days listed above. 
 

Electronics will no longer be picked up with Recycling on Wednesdays.  They will be 
picked on Thursdays or Fridays with Bulk Trash.  
 

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 
7AM.  Crews will start at 7:30 AM.  Please help the Public Works crew out by not parking in 
front of the yard waste, trash, recycling, and bulk trash.  The picture below, shows how       
difficult it can be for the crew when there's a vehicle parked. Please do not put Yard Waste 
and Recycling in plastic trash bags.   
 

 PUBLIC WORKS 

Town of  Cheverly  
Public  Works Holiday Schedule  

 

Indigenous People’s Day, Monday, October 10, 2022 
Public  Works and Town Off ices  Closed  

 

No Tras h and Yard Was te  Pick Up  
Town Wide Trash and Yard Waste will be picked up on Tuesday, October 11, 2022 

 
Wednesday’s (Town Wide), October 12, 2022, Recycle Pickup will be on a Normal Pickup Schedule. 
Thursday (East Side), October 13, 2022, Trash Pickup and Bulk Trash Pickup –Limited to 3 Items 
Friday (West Side), October 14, 2022, Trash Pickup and Bulk Trash Pickup –Limited to 3 Items 
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If you would like to dispose of an old and/or damaged recycling bin or trash can, please call Public 

Works (301-773-2666) to schedule a pickup. Make sure that it is all plastic with no metal parts and 

that it is clearly labeled with a sign saying "Dispose of Bin or Can." Then put it at the curb for pickup. 

Do those old broken-down trash cans and recycling bins have you  
in a dump?  

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights (they are out, blinking on and off, etc.) you can contact   

Pepco directly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on  Report a Street Light Outage.  Enter 

either the address or pole number.  A map showing the street lights in the area will appear. Click on the 

street light you wish to report. You will be directed to enter  information about the light and your contact 

information.                                                                                                                   Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

Find us on Facebook | Town of Cheverly Department of Public Works | www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/ 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
August Numbers 
 

Curbside Recycling      47.13TNS ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                   38.42TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                          149.43TNS ($70 per ton) 
 

 

Recycling + Yard waste    = 85.55   36.41% Percentage 
Total Tonnage.                      234.98      diverted from landfill  
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $3,755.49 
0 Appliances 

Electronics Pick-up 
 

Electronic equipment will no longer be picked up 
with recycling on Wednesday’s.  They will be 
picked up with bulk trash on designated east or 
west side pick-up schedule on Thursday or Friday. 
 

This includes flat screen TVs' (older model  
televisions that are not flat screens should be set out 
for bulk trash), computers, printers, etc.   

http://www.pepco.com
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-Department-of-Public-Works-106361871845265/
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TRASH COLLECTION REMINDER 
 

Sec. 10-7 Except for household trash, which the town 
may collect from side or rear yards, all collectible 
trash shall be placed at the street side or curb, but shall 
not be placed there earlier than 7:00 p.m. on the day 
before it is scheduled to be collected. All containers or 
uncollected trash and waste must be removed from the 
street side or curb by 7:00 p.m. of the day it was 
scheduled for collection. Upon request of a resident to 
the town administrator and for good cause shown, the  
town may collect recyclables from a side or rear yard 
of the property.     

                                                                                        

CONTAINERS NOT TO EXCEED  
THIRTY-TWO (32) GALLON CAPACITY. 
 

 

Just a reminder, and as stated on the Town's website, 
“Containers not to exceed thirty-two (32) gallon 
capacity."   
 

Public Works will not pick up nor empty trash 
containers larger than 32-gallons. This is for the 
safety of our Public Works employees who manually 
lift each and every trash can. 
 
 

*In the interim, until you purchase a 32-gallon trash 
can with a tight-fitting lid, please remove all trash 
bags from cans larger than 32-gallons and place 
them on the curb prior to trash collection. 
 
 

If you have any questions, contact Public Works        

directly at 301 773-2666.  

New Tree Evaluation Program 
The Town recently rolled out a private tree inspection program.  Residents may request one tree inspection per 
year by the Town’s Arborist, Dr. Tolbert Feather.  We are limiting inspections to one per address as we  
formally roll out this program to help ensure every address has an equal opportunity.  
There are 100 inspections in the budget, so limiting each address to one inspection will 
help cover the Town. 
 

In order to request this service, a resident must fill out the form on the webpage and attach 
a check for $85 made out to Town of Cheverly.  And then mail to or drop off at Town Hall 
Attn: Public Works. Each inspection costs $85, and the resident will receive a report on 
their tree.  Once the form is approved, the inspection will be scheduled. 
 

Checks won’t be deposited until after the inspection report is completed. 
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 One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Carl Miller  

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
Hours: 9:00am - 5:00pm  Monday - Friday  

Crime Report for August 2022 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

08/02/2022 21:04 Newton Street/57 Theft 

08/03/2022 11:00 6400 Landover Road TFA 

08/04/2022 17:11 5800 Annapolis Road Vandalism 

08/07/2022 11:40 6300 Landover Road Domestic /Theft 

08/08/2022 19:46 6500 Landover Road Robbery 

08/09/2022 16:00 Kilmer Street/Landover Road Theft 

08/14/2022 19:00 6300 Landover Road Theft 

08/18/2022 18:00 5800 Landover Road TFA 

08/20/2022 17:00 5600 Landover Road DUI 

08/21/2022 17:43 6300  Landover Road Assault 

08/21/2022 18:30 6500 Landover Road Domestic /Arrest 

08/22/2022 21:54 6500 Landover Road TFA 

08/24/2022 21:34 2900 64th Avenue Assault (Simple) 

08/27/2022 15:50 Landover Rd/ Pinebrook Avene CDS /Arrest 

08/30/2022 14:20 6500  Landover Road Theft (Purse-snatching) 

08/30/2022 09:57 6200 Landover Road DUI 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
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Message from the Chief  
 
 

Telemarketing Schemes, illegal robocalls, and caller 
I.D. spoofing all constitute forms of theft which  
criminals use to steal money and indirectly damage 
your psyche by claiming you can gain something by 
paying money or giving access to personal  
information. 
 

Many legitimate companies and charities use  
telemarketing techniques to sell their products and  
services or advertise their number for c 
onsumers. Unfortunately, resulting in the rise of  
telephone related fraud, affecting one out of every six 
American citizens and the loss of over $40 billion  
annually (Federal Trade Commission). In August 
alone, Americans received just under 2.3 billion  
unwanted robocalls, 24% of which were scams 
(PRNNewswire).  
 

As we approach what is commonly known as the  
holiday season, I’d like to bring attention to how to 
identify fraudulent phone calls and what to look for to 
protect yourself from scams: 
 

1. Know who you’re dealing with. If the company or 
charity is unfamiliar, check it out with your local  
Consumer Protection Division – Maryland Attorney 
General Office at (410) 528-8662 and/or Better     
Business Bureau of Greater Maryland at               
(410) 347-3990. If the charity involves law                 
enforcement call the Cheverly Police Department at 
(301) 341-1055. 
 

2. Be aware that “No Complaint” is no guarantee. 
Fraudulent operators open and close quickly, so the 
fact that no one has made a complaint doesn’t mean 
the company or charity is legitimate.  You still need  
to look for other danger signs of fraud. 
 

3. Don’t believe promises of easy money. If someone 
claims that you can earn money with little or no work, 
get a loan or credit card, even if you have bad credit or 
make money on an investment with little to no risk, 
it’s probably a scam.  One should always remember 
that an offer that sounds too good to be true, probably 
is. 
 

4. Think twice before entering contests operated by 
unfamiliar companies.  Fraudulent marketers       
sometimes use contest entry forms to identify victims. 
 

5. Never pay to play.  It’s illegal for a company to 

require you to buy something or pay a fee to win or 
claim a prize.  Buying something doesn’t improve 
your chances of winning. 
 

6. Resist pressure.  Legitimate companies will be 
happy to send you detailed information and give you 
time to decide. If the marketer demands that you act 
immediately or will not take “No” for an answer, it is 
probably a scam. 
 

7. Guard your personal information.  Only provide 
your credit card or bank account number when you are 
paying for something. NEVER share your social     
security number with a telemarketer. 
 

8. Senior citizens are particularly vulnerable to scams 
that take advantage of people living alone. Seniors 
need to be wary when dealing with a salespersons, 
particularly over the phone. 
 

9. A common scam to be aware of is the “Canadian 
Lottery Scam”. The potential victims are contacted 
over the phone and are told they have won millions of 
dollars in the Canadian lottery however, to receive 
their    winnings victims are told they need to pay    
taxes on the winning money, usually several thousand 
dollars. The victims are instructed to send cashier’s 
checks to post office locations in the United States or 
Canada,          defrauding the victims of their money. 
 

10. Finally, use common sense. Ask names, addresses, 
and call back numbers. If you feel suspicious, simply 
hang-up. If you are or have been victimized, contact 
the local NON-EMERGENCY police line at              
(301) 352-1200. 
 

Victims of fraud come from a variety of age, gender, 
racial, religious, socioeconomic, and educational      
backgrounds. Some swindlers deliberately seek out 
families that may have limited means or financial            
difficulties, figuring such persons may be particularly 
receptive to a proposal that offers fast and large     
profits. Once again, your first step as a victim should 
be to report the incident to your local police             
department. Note: Real Estate fraud is another          
deliberate and complex scheme, which is quite        
prevalent and can be researched online (Real Estate 
Fraud). 
 

Remain Alert!!   
       
    ~Chief  Carl Miller 
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CHEVERLY DAY  
 

Check: www.cheverlyday.org for updates 
 

**************  
CHEVERLY DAY PARKING 
 

There will be no parking in town park on Cheverly 

Day, October first. The Cheverly United Methodist 

Church is generously allowing residents to use its 

parking lot. 
 

Starting at 1pm the Cheverly Day team will offer rides 

in golf carts to the mobility challenged. They will 

leave the church lot and drop off at the park.  

 

Thanks so much to those that attended the back to 

school party and concert at the pool!  It was a great 

way to kick off this school year.  October brings with 

it the ever popular Halloween costume swap. We will 

also be having a CPRC Flea/Swap on October 15th at 

the Legion. This is a great way to pass on clothes/

toys/baby stuff or find things that you need. Check the 

CPRC list and Facebook page for details and updates 

on time and location. Also feel free to use our website 

at cheverlyparent.org to use our calendar and check 

out resources.  You may have already received emails 

but please make sure to renew your membership (or 

join for the first time) so we can continue doing all 

our fun programs. Please remember weekly playgroup 

happens every Monday, Wednesday, and Friday in the 

gym from 10-12. There are toys on the stage in and on 

top of the wooden box. Please keep children away and 

watch your fingers since the lid is heavy! Make sure 

to leave the gym nice and clean and the toys orga-

nized. We will continue to hold outdoor playgroups 

through the fall until the weather does not permit.  We 

also try to host a Sunday coffee hour playgroup either 

in the gym or at a local park. Contact us if you would 

like to host! 
 

As always we are looking for a few more board  
members or individuals who can volunteer for specific 
tasks like organizing baby meetups, playgroups and 
events!  If you have ideas for events we would also 
love to hear them. Contact cprcpresident@gmail.com 
with questions. 
 

If you aren’t a current member and would like to be, 

or just forgot to renew, please email us at  
cprcmembership@gmail.com or visit our website and 
click the “join” button. 

 

CHEVERLY GREEN  
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 

October Monthly Meeting 
Date: Monday, October 3, 2022 

 

7:30-9:30 p.m. virtually via Zoom, watch for  
announcements on the Cheverly town website 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new  
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green  
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact  
sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting 
agenda. 
 

GREEN @ HOME -- GOT LEAVES? 
  

The autumn leaves have begun to fall. Recycle those 
leaves right at home 
 

 Mow your leaves 
Save yourself time and increase your lawn’s 

health by leaving the rake or leaf blower in the shed 
and mulching tree leaves with your mower. See  
http://tiny.cc/5t8zsz. 
 Compost your leaves 

See the composting guide on the Cheverly Green Plan 
website. 
 Send your leaves to mulch school 

The town will have your leaves mulched and make the 
mulch available in the Spring. For information on the 
leaf collection schedule, leaf bagging, and mulch de-
livery, see the town newsletter or the town website.  
 

Place leaves in large brown paper yard waste bags or 
trash cans. The Cheverly Public Works Department 
suggests leaving the lid off the yard waste can and 
placing that can separate from the regular trash can. 
That will reduce confusion on collection day.  
 

See more practical ideas for building Green Infra-

structure in your own yard at www.greencheverly.org. 
 

 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
 

St. Ambrose School is accepting applications for  

limited seats in grades PK 3 - 8th.  
 

Please contact the school office at 301-773-0223 or 

visit our website for more information.  
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RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

 

  
 The next meeting will be on Tuesday, October 25, 2022  
 at 7:00 pm in the large conference room at the Town   
 Building. 
 

 The topic of discussion will be the Children’s  
 Halloween Party.  The Party and Parade will be on    
 October 29th.   
 

 It will begin at 10:45 am at Gast Park (Cheese/Tot    
 Park) at the corner of Inwood and Parkway.  The  
 Parade will proceed down Parkway from the park and  
 up Forest Road to the Town Building. Please contact  
 Barbra Pejokovich at 301-773-5883 with any questions. 

October Markets! 
 

It’s Pumpkin Spice Everything season! Come to the 
Markets at 6401 Forest Road on Saturday the 8th and 
22nd from 8 am -12 pm. 
 

Please spread the word about our generous nutritional 
benefits matching program, which provides a 1:1 
match on FMNP and SMAP benefits redeemed at the 
Market. Plus, all benefits users receive a bonus $15, 
thanks to the Town of Cheverly, whether redeeming 
benefits or not.  
 

We also offer yoga at every market at 10am,  
interactive story time at 10:30, and host a musical 
guest throughout the morning. 
 

Good news: our holiday markets will be back to  
normal this year, so if you’re crafty and want to be a 
holiday vendor, check out our website:  
https://www.cheverlycommunitymarket.org/ 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be holding their 
monthly meeting on Monday, October 17th at 7:00 
pm in the fourth floor Parlor Room of the Cheverly 
United Methodist Church (please check the signs on 
the doors in case we use a different room at the 
church). We will be making autumn arrangements. 
Our members know the routine – bring a small  
pumpkin that you have cut open and removed the 
seeds; along with a sharp paring knife or other tools to 
cut the flowers. Pumpkins can be real, plastic, or 
foam, just make sure it will hold water. Visitors will 
need to also bring $5 to cover supply costs. You can 
save the seeds for wildlife or clean and bake them to 

enjoy a tasty snack for yourself.  
 

During our business meeting we will be discussing the 
‘Little Free Seed Library’ project. It is like the Little 
Free Book Libraries, but for vegetable and flower 
seeds. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues,  
programs, and workshops to further your education, 
apply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The 
maximum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are  
available by email. December 15th is the annual  
deadline for applications. For an application or further 
information, please e-mail the club at  
CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net. 
 

Stay healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy the seed        

catalogs! 

One thing we have learned in the Cheverly Native 
Planting Project is that we have a lot of unlearning to 
do. For instance, while many of us were taught that it 
is good get rid of all our leaves, stems, and seedhead 
in the fall, it turns out that all that cleaning up is      
detrimental to a healthy yard and ecosystem.  
 

Not only do the leaves feed the soil and help break up 
the clay in so many of our yards, but it also provides 
winter habitat for our native pollinators. Flower stems 
also are used as nests for a several small native bees. 
So, when we rake up our yard and cut down our 
plants, we destroy over-wintering habitat for           
pollinators that help our gardens grow. 
 

And, by leaving the seedheads instead of deadheading 
when blooms are gone, we provide a vital food source 
for birds. Native seeds have a lot of fat in them which 
birds need to stay healthy through the cold months.  
 

We invite you to join us this fall doing LESS work to 
make MORE habitat! If you want to help your     
neighbors understand what you are doing, CNPP has 
yard signs to help spread the word. 
 

Reach out to us at                                               
cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com to get a 
sign, join our volunteer corps, and learn more. Also, 
make sure to  check out our new website:          
cheverlynativeplantingproject@gmail.com and our on 
social media (FB: Cheverly Native Planting Project 
IG: @chvnativeplantings).  

Community Bulletin Board 
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    BOY SCOUT TROOP 257 
 

Put your son on the path to fun outdoor adven-
tures this fall! – Boy Scout BSA Troop 257 is  
expanding and has fun activities planned for boys 11 
to 18 (sixth to twelfth grade.) In September, the troop 
installed our newly elected leadership and went 
kayaking. This October, we will be building a catapult 
for Cheverly Day as part of the Engineering merit 
badge. We are also planning a fall campout. Our boys 
will be supporting the Halloween Hike on Oct 29th. In 
November, we have a backpacking campout that will 
focus on cooking skills. Our upcoming activities  
include camping, backpacking and hiking all while 
having fun and building life skills. Please  
contact Micah Watson at micah@cheverlyday.com or 
240-603-9366. (We can also connect boys and girls 11 
and under with Cub Scout Pack 257, and we can  
connect girls 11 to 18 with a neighboring BSA Girls 
Troop.)  Note: we will be selling firewood again this 
fall/winter! Please purchase some to support our 
troop. 
 

THE CHEVERLY WOMEN'S CLUB 
 

Together We Can Create a Safe & Loving Community 
That is Compassionate, Caring & Kind, 

And That Defines, "Love in Action" 
 

"Decide today to take the oath: I promise to "go first" 
in demonstrating forgiveness, compassion,  

understanding, generosity, kindness, cheerfulness,  
positivity, and love" - Your Friend Neale Donald  

Walsch (today@nealedonaldwalsch.com) 
 

Our October 2022 Message of Inspiration: 
 

1) This month we recognize and give appreciation to 
Tonya, the Communication Specialist for the town. 
Tonya has the Women's Club spirit and strives to help 
Cheverly create and maintain the model of community 
described by us above and quoted below from Neale 
Donald Walsch. Thank you, Tonya.  
2) The original American Dream was a dream of 
equality, justice, and democracy for the nation. It was 
rooted in the preamble and Constitution to "secure the 
blessings of Liberty to ourselves and our Posterity; 
that all men are created equal with the right to "life, 
liberty, and the pursuit of happiness." 
3) We thank the Sierra Club of Maryland, the Prince 
George's County Municipalities Act on Zero Waste, 
and the Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee for 
all the tireless work you do to save our planet. Join the 
team to help more people explore, enjoy, and protect 
the Earth. (reply@emails.sierraclub.org) 
4) Move from random acts of kindness to 

THOUGHTFUL ACTS. Think about a person you 
know who needs someone to be kind to him/her. 
Think of how you can be that person, what you can 
do, and do it. How does it make you feel? 
 

October Meetings - Monday, October 10 at 7 p.m. / 
Wednesday, October 19 at 10 a.m. - Community  
Center. 
 

Annual Membership - dues are $25/individual or $35/
family (You can be fully or partially active.) We ap-
preciate donations. Funds are used to grow a new 
model of community through "LOVE in ACTION". 
 

For more information - Joyce Lang- 773-2211 / 
joycelang@verizon.net 

 

             CHEVERLY VILLAGE 
 
 

           As We Promised You Last Month...  
 

Cheverly Village, in partnership with Wegmans Pharmacy, 
will once more be running our drive-thru (or walk-thru) 
vaccination clinic in October—the best time to get the flu 
shot.  The clinic will be held Saturday, October 15, from 9 
a.m. to 3 p.m., at the Cheverly Community Center. Shots 
for influenza (flu), shingles, and pneumonia will be given, 
as well as the DTAP vaccine. We can now confirm that the 
Pfizer Covalent COVID-19 Booster will also be available, 
and that the flu and the bivalent booster can safely be  
administered in the same visit! Medicare and most  
insurance will cover vaccinations through the clinic.  
Registration must be done in advance, and you will find 
registration information and additional required forms for 
the clinic on our events page: www.cheverlyvillage.org/
events. 
 

Cheverly Village thanks Wegmans Pharmacy, the Cheverly 
Town staff and the Cheverly Emergency Response Team 
for their continued partnership.  
 

If you are a Cheverly Village member and need a ride, 
please email the Village Coordinator or call 240-770-1033.  
 

Cheverly Village is Hiring Locally! 
We are happy to announce a new staff position of Program 
Administrator, a half-time position that will provide a wide 
range of administrative and technical support to the  
Village.  
 

We are hoping to find a wonderful candidate who lives in 
or near Cheverly.  The work is primarily from home.   
Candidates should email village@cheverlyvillage.org to 
request the Program Administrator description.   
 

Are you interested in becoming a member of Cheverly  
Village or to support the Village as a volunteer or a donor? 
 

Please message us through www.cheverlyvillage.org, email 
us at village@cheverlyvillage.org, or call 240-770-1033.  
 

      Diane La Voy, Cheverly Village Vice President 
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CHEVERLY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

 
   

 

 

Community Bulletin Board 

CHEVERLY AFRICAN AMERICAN 
COMMUNITY ORGANIZATION 

(CAACO) 
 

Cheverly African American Community 
Organization (CAACO) Cheverly Day is 
October 1, 2022.  Come out and celebrate 
with the community.  CAACO will have an 
information table  at the event so be sure to 
stop by to get some news you can use for 
2022!  CAACO meetings are every 4th 
Monday of the month at 7PM.  
 

Our primary purpose is to unify the African 
American community in all segments of life 
within the Cheverly community and  
vicinity.  We want to activate, engage,  
educate, and empower, to present a strong 
concerted effort in meeting situational 
awareness particular to our community.  
This is achievable by pursuing and  
supporting local policies that address our 
needs, building partnerships with local  
community groups, demonstrating a  
commitment to engage in local activity 
and establishing a physical presence in the 
community.   
 

See contact information below. 
 

Barbara Brown 
CAACO President 

OfficialCAACO@gmail.com 
202-670-6418 

mailto:OfficialCAACO@gmail.com
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COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

Meetings & Events 

 

Mayor: Kayce Munyeneh      
Mayor@cheverly-md.gov      

240-478-4077 
 

Ward 1: Marverly Nettles   
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov    

301-615-2215 
 

Ward 2: Micah Watson     
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov    

240-603-9366 
 

Ward 3: Ted McCann        
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov    

202-246-0910 
 

Ward 4: Joseph Dalaker  
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov    

301-875-7498 
 

Ward 5:  Charley Garces   
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov    

240-839-8693 
 

Ward 6: Amy Fry            
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov    

301-678-3796 

Visite el sitio web de la 
Ciudad de Cheverly en 
www.cheverly-md.gov 
o escanee el código QR 
para obtener la  
traducción 
al  
Español 
del 
Boletín. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR 

Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

CHIEF OF POLICE 
Carl Miller  301-341-1055 

 

TOWN OFFICES                                  
301-773-8360 

Hours: M-F, 9am -5 pm 
 

POLICE HEADQUARTERS 
301-341-1055 

Police Dispatch  
(Non-Emergency)  

301-352-1200 
 

CODE COMPLIANCE  
240-770-7647 

 

PHOTO ENFORCEMENT 
240-770-7641 

 

PUBLIC WORKS  
301-773-2666 

Hours: M-F, 7:30 am -4 pm   
 

MARYLAND RELAY 711 

Town of Cheverly Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  

 Saturday, October 1st Cheverly Day 
    Town Park 

 Monday, October 3rd Green Infrastructure Meeting 
 7:30 pm - 9:30 pm 

 Tuesday, October 4th Planning Board Meeting 
 7:30 pm  

 Saturday, October 8th Community Market 
 8:00 am - Noon  Town Hall Parking Lot  

Monday, October 10th 
Public  Work s and Town Offices Cl osed  

 Sunday, October 9th  Westward Road Concert 
 10:00 am    Cheverly UMC Parking Lot 

 Saturday, October 15th Cheverly Village Flu Clinic 
 8:00 pm - 7:30 pm Town Hall Gym  

 Saturday, October 22nd Community Market 
 8:00 am - Noon  Town Hall Parking Lot  

 Monday, October 24th CAACO Meeting 
 7:00 pm  

 Friday, October 28th Cheverly Youth   
 5:00 pm   - 7:00 pm Back to School Event 

 Monday, October 31st Trunk or Treat  
 4:00 pm  - 6:00 pm Legion Park 

 Monday, October 31st Trunk or Treat  
 6:00 pm  - 8:00 pm Cheverly UMC Parking Lot 

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

